
Peroral endoscopic myotomy and peroral endoscopic pyloromyotomy as a single
procedure for concomitant achalasia and gastroparesis

Peroral endoscopic myotomy (POEM) has
become a standard treatment for achala-
sia, and peroral endoscopic pyloromyot-
omy (G-POEM) represents an emerging
endoscopic method in the management
of refractory gastroparesis. We present a
successful procedure combining POEM
and G-POEM in one session in a patient
with concomitant achalasia and refrac-
tory gastroparesis. Although G-POEM
and subsequent POEM (after 4 days)
have already been performed in one
patient [1], a simultaneous myotomy on
the lower esophageal sphincter (LES) and
the pyloric muscle within a single proce-
dure has not been described.
A 74-year-old woman was referred to our
center with achalasia, which was con-
firmed as type II by high resolutionmano-
metry (HRM). She had suffered from
long-standing dysphagia and regurgita-
tion, but also complained of vomiting
and abdominal fullness. A gastroscopy
revealed esophageal stagnation of liquids
and spasm of the LES, but also impaired
evacuation of the stomach with retained
food and spastic pylorus. Delayed gastric
emptying was confirmed on the gastric
emptying study (GES).

First, we performed an anterior myot-
omy, 12 cm in length, in the esophagus
(▶Fig. 1) using a standard tunneling
technique with a triangle knife. After
completing POEM, we proceeded with a
gastric mucosal incision and creation of
a short submucosal tunnel along the
greater curvature towards the pylorus.
Following pyloromyotomy, 3 cm in
length, the incision was closed using en-
doclips (▶Video1). The total duration of
the procedure was 74 minutes and it was
free of adverse events.
On the first postoperative day, an X-ray
with water-soluble contrast excluded
leakage from both incisions (▶Fig. 2).
The patient was discharged on the third
postoperative day and her symptoms
had improved tremendously (Eckardt
score dropped from 5 to 0; Gastroparesis
Cardinal Symptom Index from 3.5 to 1).
HRM, GES, and gastroscopy (▶Fig. 3) 1
month after the procedure showed sus-
tained favorable findings, and 1 year after
the procedure, the patient had not ex-
perienced recurrence of either disease.
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Video 1 Peroral endoscopic myotomy and peroral endoscopic pyloromyotomy as a sin-
gle procedure in a single patient.

▶ Fig. 1 Anterior myotomy in the esoph-
agus.

▶ Fig. 2 X-ray on the first postoperative
day showed no leakage from either inci-
sion, and free passage all the way to the
duodenum was evident.

▶ Fig. 3 Gastrosopy 1 month after the
procedure showed a relaxed lower esoph-
ageal sphincter.
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